The regular meeting of the Lancaster Stamp Club was held on the above date at the Y.M.C.A. with Mr. Evans presiding. The minutes of last meeting were read and approved.

The Treasurer reported receipts of last meeting \$3.25, paid to Secretary for postage \$2.50, balance on hand \$1.02.

The Program committee made no report but that its efforts would be directed toward the Banquet and Exhibition. A. F. Witmer reported for the Banquet committee and Mr. Eager reported on the Exhibition.

There was a discussion of the place of the Exhibition and the frames available. The date set for the Exhibition is Sat. afternoon and evening, November 6 and Monday evening November 8. The Club Banquet, November 8, to be served by Y.M.C.A. auxiliary.

E. F. Evans again presented the Federation of Stamp Clubs idea and explained briefly the invitation to become members of the Associated Stamp Clubs of Southeastern Pa. It was decided unanimously to refrain from joining this Association for the present time.

There were 11 members present.

The meeting adjourned and trading was in order.

E. F. Evans, Secretary Pro-Tem